NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 1st NOVEMBER 2010

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim.  Cllr. S. Steel. Cllr. M-C Oswald-Jones.Cllr.F.Boucher. Mrs. J.Childs

1.
Apologies for absence.

Apologies received from Cllr.R.Cox

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


Still awaiting completed form from Cllr.F.Boucher.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th September 2010 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5
Matters Arising from Minutes.
The Chairman Mr.A.Trim is to represent the Parish Council at The Remembrance Service to be held at Teynham Church, where he will lay a chaplet.

The Parish Council has requested a poster from the Kent Archaeological Society for the new study of thirty rural parishes to display on the notice board.

Norton Sports Club are in the process of painting the ‘dug outs’ green, which the Parish Council view as being more in keeping with the environment.  The Parish Council agreed that the insides could be painted in the club colours.

.

6
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


Litter had been cleared from Norton Lane and the footpath in the sports field by SBC.

Several small pot holes have been completed in Lewson Street.

Overgrown hedges have been trimmed opposite Nouds Lane, Norton Garage and Provender Lane.

Travellers that were reported to SBC at Straight Hill have moved.

Old tyres reported to SBC left at Straight Hill have been removed.
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An e mail has been sent to Cllr.A.Bowles regarding the dangerous parking of cars for sale on the pavement next to Norton Garage on the A2.

A new small section of tarmac has been laid across the road covering a tree root in Provender Lane.

Norton Parish Council have requested that they be included in the Salt Bag Trial from KHS. This would consist of a sand/grit mix to be delivered in one tonne bags either when the forecast indicates that significant snowfall is expected or at the start of a snow emergency.

7
Planning.


The following planning was discussed:-

Cheriton Lodge, Lower Norton Lane, Norton, Faversham, Kent ME9 9LB

Erection of a rear conservatory – Permission granted

Land opposite Mockbegger Farm, Lower Road, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent.

Caravan site for one gypsy family. – Permission granted.


Application Reference TC/10/0096 CLD

Case 23429


The Old Dairy, Norton Road, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME9 9JU


Reduction of Walnut Tree by 30%


8.
Councillor’s Reports.

A large pot hole outside the garages at Bennett Gardens Buckland was reported.

A request for ‘Go Slow’ signs to be painted on the hill beside Bennett Gardens, Buckland was received.

More concern was raised regarding the size of houses being built at Provender.  The Chairman agreed to write a follow up letter.

9.
Correspondence.

The Chairman will attend Cllr.Andrew Bowles’ ‘You Decide’ funding event to take place at Selling Village Hall on Saturday 6th November 2010. There is £14,000.00 available for community projects in Swale East from his delegated community budget.  The grant application will be for money towards a hearing loop for Norton Village Hall to aid the hard of hearing.  The event requires grant applicants to make a three minute presentation and take questions.   At the conclusion members of the audience vote for the project they wish to receive funding.
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Following ongoing discussions with Parish Councils over traffic safety and excess speeding Cllr. Andrew Bowles has agreed with Kent Highway Services for the purchase of a mobile speed indicator sign.  This mobile device would be used across a number of agreed locations in Cllr. Bowles’ division should the site be suitable subject to the criteria.  The Parish Council declined the invitation to take part in this project.

As a matter of standard consultation procedure KHS have advised the Parish Council that an application for Tourism Signing for The Plough Inn, Lewson Street, Norton has been made.

10.
Finance.

10.1
The second instalment of the precept has been received £2600.00 (Two thousand six hundred pounds).

10.2
The balance of the bank account as at 1st November was £5,799.53p.

10.3.
The following cheques were approved and signed:-

000387

Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee
Hire of Hall 01/1/2010
      £    8.  00

000388

RBL Poppy Appeal Donation




       £  25. 00

000389

Clerks Salary and back pay




      £650.  58






11.
Any other Business.


The Parish Council expressed their sadness at the death of Mrs. Kath Laslett.  Mrs Laslett 

was born and lived her entire life in Lewson Street.  We wish to send our sincere, deepest condolences to her husband Norman and family.

The Clerk passed onto the Chairman an e mail complaint made by Mr.Greame Sergeant. Mr. Sergeant stated that the response to an e mail enquiry he had made was rude.   He requested that his complaint be put in front of the council.   All correspondence were duly presented to the committee in relation to the complaint. The committee unanimously found that the reply was extremely polite and business like. They considered the complaint to be a vexatious allegation.
12.
Items for Next Meeting.

Precept for 2010/2011 to be agreed.

It was suggested that the amount of donation given to The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal each year should be reviewed.
13.
Date of Next Meeting.

The date for the next Parish Council Meeting will be Monday 10th January 2011 at 7.30p.m.

Meeting closed at 8.50p.m
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